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UPDATE ON PROPOSED ISSUE OF US$ BONDS

Reference is made to the announcement issued by the Company dated 5 November 2012 (the
“Announcement”) on the proposed issue of US$ bonds. Unless otherwise defined,
capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in
the Announcement.

The Directors consider that it is not in the interests of the Company to proceed with the
Proposed Issue under current market conditions. However, the Company will continue to
monitor market conditions and may reconsider a bond issue if market conditions become
favourable.
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